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OUR MISSION

Empowering Voters,  Defending Democracy

OUR VISION

We envision a democracy where every person has the desire, the right, the

knowledge, and the confidence to participate.

WHAT WE VALUE

We believe in the power of women to create a more perfect democracy

The League is non-partisan

FIND OUT ALL ABOUT THE LEAGUE AT LWVJeffco.org
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DEAR MEMBERS AND FRIENDS, 

WE ARE USING THIS NEW METHOD TO DISSEMINATE INFORMATION TO

YOU AND WE APPRECIATE ANY SUGGESTIONS OR CORRECTIONS.

THE EDITORS

Sandy Schuster sandyschuster11@gmail.com

Margaret Batchelet typea45@gmail.com

Election Results

With the increase in absentee ballots expected in 2020, tallying votes will take

more time, and it is highly likely ballots will be counted late into the night all over

the country.  Use these talking points  when helping the public  and voters  feel

comfortable in the likely delayed election results.

Voters should not expect all election results to be called or announced on

Election Day as in previous elections, and that’s okay.  

A delayed  result  with  an increased number  of  mailed  ballots  means  the

system is working as it should to ensure the integrity of our election process.

A surge in mailed ballots requires our election officials to adapt their ballot

counting practices, and it is important for voters to be patient. A complete

and accurate ballot count is more important than a fast ballot count. 
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With the increase of absentee voting in 2020, it is essential that every vote is

counted and every voter’s voice is heard. We should all  prepare for many

election results to be announced after Election Day. 

UNIT MEETINGS

by Karen Connor Second Vice-President

 

Please note the change to the third week in November due to the election

The briefing is November 10th at 1pm on Zoom for Unit Leaders and

Presenters

As with everything, 2020 is making life difficult for scheduling meetings.

Election Day falls this year on the same day as the Briefing for the November

meetings. It appears at this time that the election results will not be known by the

day after the election. To reduce stress, the Briefing has been delayed until

November 10.  Unit meetings will be November 17, 18 and 19. The Board had

hoped that we could schedule a social event as either a general meeting or at the

unit level. The climbing COVID rates have made it clear that would be ill-advised.

At the Unit meetings in October we reviewed the ballot issues. All Units held their

September and October meetings using ZOOM. 

68 members and 8 guests attended the October Unit Meeting on Ballot Issues for

a total of 76 attendees 

NOVEMBER TOPIC: Disinformation
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South Jeffco (Chatfield) unit will meet Tuesday, November 17 at 9:30am on

Zoom You will get an email inviting you to the meeting if you are a member of that

unit. If you would like to attend this meeting, contact Pat Mesec,  kenpatm@aol.co

m 303-979 5509 or Patty Schoedler pshades@earthlink.net 303-979-4782  and

they will send you a link.

West Jeffco (Mt. Parks) unit will meet via Zoom meeting on,

Tuesday November 17 at 9:15am. You will get an email inviting you to the

Zoom meeting if you are a member of that unit.  If you would like to attend this

meeting, contact Karil Frohboese, karil.f@comcast.net, 720-557-9263 or Robin

Wallace, rawgew@gmail.com 303-913-0335 and they will send you a link.

North Jeffco (Arvada) unit will meet on Tuesday via Zoom November 17 at

1:00pm. You will get an email inviting you to the Zoom meeting if you are a

member of that unit. If you would like to attend this meeting, contact Jill Armstrong

jarm444@gmail.com 303-420-5052 and she will send you a link.

Central Jeffco (Applewood) unit will be on Zoom on Wednesday, November 18

at 9:15am.  You will get an email inviting you to the meeting if you are a member

of that unit.  If you would like to attend this meeting, contact Nancy von Burske,  nv

onburske@gmail.com  303-278-0260 and she  will send you a link.

JEFFCO  PM (Evening) unit meeting is on Wednesday,  November 18 at

6:00pm on Zoom. You will get an email inviting you to the Zoom meeting if you

are a member of that unit.  If you would like to attend this meeting, contact Lucinda

Schneller, lucindaschneller@gmail.com, 303-933-1378 or Lisa Decker, lisa@ala

ne17.com, 303-507-4317

Lakewood/Golden unit will meet  on Thursday, November 19 at 9:15am on

Zoom. Watch for your email inviting you to the meeting if you are a member of that

unit.  If you would like to attend this meeting, contact Nancy Warren, nancymtns@

gmail.com, 303-514-4402 or Deb Gard, dgard@comcast.net and they will send

you a link.

Programming for November and December

We are embarking on a two-month program focusing on how and what information
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was communicated to us during this election cycle. For the November program we

have borrowed from a Florida League a program on how to recognize

Disinformation.  Karen Connor has arranged this program.  The Voter Service unit

representatives will be the discussion leaders. The program will be broad in its

discussion.

For the December program Karil Frohboese, Karen Groves and Linda Rockwell

are creating a program called the “The Good, the Bad and the Ugly."  In this

program they will focus on the specifics of the disenfranchising information that

was fed to us in this election cycle.

Programming for January

January is traditionally our program planning month. In the past it has meant the

creation of studies to derive new positions. The newer process encourages

members to promote topics they would like to discuss in League in the coming

year. We will call it event planning or program planning. 

At last year’s event planning meeting it was suggested that we begin educating the

public on how the League develops its positions and the positions that the League

has. We have 20 new members since June 1 and 55 new members since August

1, 2019. COVID has caused serious harm to our ability to welcome new members

and our ability to make new League members understand the sources of our

power. Before we can actually proceed to event planning we need to review our

positions, principles and policies.

Even more importantly, we will mentor members to develop the confidence on how

to act on issues.. Bette Seeland, Patty Schoedler and Marilyn Brown, long time

and experienced members (and anyone else who would like to join this committee)

are creating a program called the "Nuts and Bolts of League."  This will be the first

program at unit meetings on January 12,13, and 14, 2021. If you are an

experienced League member, you will be a valuable source to help the discussion

of how League works.  If you are a relatively new member, we want to lay the

foundation for your experiences in League. 

Event planning for LWVJeffco is done every year. Our second unit meeting in

January will cover event planning for 2021-2022 during the fourth week in January.

Since a  Zoom general meeting does not encourage robust conversation by all
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members, the event planning will be handled at the unit level this year via

Zoom. Units propose ideas for events that they would like to see occur in the next

year. Members with ideas are encouraged to lobby members in other units so that

they can have a greater influence on the board to adopt them as part of the

program. 

Each unit will appoint a representative to attend a meeting with Christina Manthey

and Karen Connor where the ideas developed by each unit will be presented. The

members present will narrow the ideas that will be presented to the Board.

More details on how the planning ideas are developed will appear in the January

newsletter.

A NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT

Christina Manthey, President LWV Jeffco 

As I write this, we have almost made it to the finish line. The election will be over

next week. Or will it? There is a projection that the election results will not be

known on Election Day or maybe even for weeks thereafter.

Meanwhile, the work of League goes on. We believe that democratic government

depends upon informed and active participation in government. Rather than

focusing so much on the elections, voting and voting rights, we now enter the

portion of the year where we ensure that citizens are educated about the actions

of government.

It is especially important that we continue to act this year. The destructive politics

of recent years must be limited. Slash and burn politics work because of the

fragmentation of our society. Our message must be that we expect our

representatives in government to work together to create solutions. Secondly, we

need to recognize that it is our responsibility, as WE THE PEOPLE, to put

ourselves back in a place where we can agree to disagree but find solutions. We

need to stop expecting others to produce solutions, and assume the responsibility

of creating solutions.

League does this by educating our members and the public on issues

and  actively observing government bodies in action, informing the public and our

members and taking action where possible. To accomplish this we need members

willing to work on the teams. Right now we have teams working on presentations

regarding Special Districts (Jane Cates and Bette Seeland co-chairs), Immigration

(Kathy Fleming chair), the climate crisis (see article below), and the Jeffco budget
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(Marg Gostic chair).  We need your help on these teams. The LWV Colorado

Legislative Action Committee is forming. This is a LWV state committee that tracks

Colorado legislation through the Colorado legislature.  (Contact Linda Porter for

more details or contact the Colorado League of Women Voters directly.)

We need observer corps volunteers for the various levels of government in

Jefferson County.  An observer corps does exactly what it sounds like: it watches

government in action, looking for moments when League can act. We need them

for the county commissioners, for the Jeffco Board of Education and for the local

city governments. (contact June LeCrone).

Last, but not least, League is a volunteer organization. We have many

administrative functions that we need filled. We can use people to help maintain

the webpage if that is your gift (contact Christina Manthey or Karen Connor).

There is a temptation to find an excuse not to participate: I am too new, I am too

old, I am too green, I am too …  First understand this: League is team work. We

will not leave you hanging alone to do a task. With the advent of Zoom many of

these jobs are being done online. You can do them from the comfort of your own

home. League is most rewarding when you actively participate.

Happy Thanksgiving and please consider where you would like to serve.

VOTER SERVICES

Linda Moery, Voter Services Chair

The Voter Services Committee was and continues to be very engaged during

this election season. The Committee

Held a Jefferson County Commissioners candidate forum that was posted

on YouTube. The Legislative Committee helped in contacting the

candidates and provided questions to be asked of the candidates. 

Developed a comprehensive list of voter information/education messages

that were email blasted to members for further communication and
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distribution. 

Had a list of new residents in Jeffco (through August) and were able to

distribute our Ballot Issues pamphlet to households on that list. 

Contacted five food pantries and furnished the voter message cut sheets to

put in boxes and provided materials at the Community Table for clients to

pick up. 

Supplied copies of Your Voice Your Vote and placed them on the bulletin

board in the Arvada Olde Town Square and several businesses posted the

information on their employee bulletin boards. 

Contacted  nursing homes and assisted living facilities and gave them copies

of Ballot Issues pamphlet. 

Distributed Ballot Issue pamphlets to all Units and a few hundred copies

were distributed to individuals collecting food boxes at the Action Center. 

Invited all LWVJeffco members to participate in holding voter information

signs and distributing the pamphlets.

Collected information on HOAs, schools and libraries for the purpose of

distributing voter information pamphlets and electronic voter education

messaging. 

Successfully distributed copies of Your Voice Your Vote pamphlets and the

Ballot Issues pamphlets at local libraries as they reopened. These pamphlets

were both in English and Spanish. 

Researched low voter turnout lists, located on precinct maps and researched

possible safe ways of contacting voters. 

Downloaded, sorted and distributed lists of new homeowners along with Tom

Ging. 

Distributed new homeowner lists to unit members who delivered or sent

YVYV pamphlets. 

Distributed pamphlets to 4 realtors for distribution to their clients.

Researched and promoted member messaging on voter issues.

Worked to set up pamphlet distribution to Jeffco libraries. 

Set up voter outreach events at Colorado School of Mines.

Made great use of VOTE411 in messages to the “circle of 5” and throughout

the community. 

The Communication Committee got ClubExpress up and running just in time

to further push educational information to the community. 

Held excellent LWV Unit meetings, in conjunction with the Legislative Affairs

Committee throughout Jeffco in October on all of the Ballot Issues. The two
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Leslie Berry

Steve Bernard

Kyle Dalton

Mary Farmer

Susan Greenhalgh

Carolyn Grenier

Susan Guinn-Chipman

Elaine Hale

Travis Hale

Sarah Hill       

Carolyn Kindt

Sarah Ochsner

Arlene Pemberton          

Meredith Provera

Lindsey Rasmussen          

Sue Schafer     

Barbara Shepard

Linda Sperber             

Susan Weiderhold             

Rebecca Winning        

Our November book choice is Fight of

the Century, a collection of original

essays on the most significant cases

undertaken by the American Civil

Liberties Union (ACLU) in its first 100

years. The 291-page collection, curated

by Michael Chabon and Ayelet

Waldman, includes 40 short essays

about cases such as Korematsu v.

United States, Brown v. Board of

Education of Topeka, Loving v. VA, and,

of course, Roe v. Wade. The wide

variety of writers include some

unexpected contributors like Ann

committees held joint presentations. They covered the ballot issue content

and the LWV’s position on the issue as appropriate. 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

by June LeCrone, Membership Chair

Twenty new members have joined since June 1, and they are enthusiastically

attending our unit meetings and volunteering for events and actions.  When you

meet them at one of our events give them a warm welcome.  The new members

are:

LWV BOOK CLUB

LWV Book Club November Choice Celebrates 100th Anniversary of ACLU
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Patchett, Geraldine Brooks, Dave

Eggers, Timothy Egan, Salman

Rushdie, and Louise Erdrich. Here’s an

opportunity to taste a bit of many

authors’ writing styles, while learning

about the cases that the ACLU believes

have been the most impactful over the

years.

Every reader of the book, club member or not, is welcome to join one of two Zoom

discussion sessions, Wednesday, November 18 at 1pm and Saturday, November

21 at 9:30am. We are piloting a registration system through our calendar on the

web-page at  LWVJeffco.org  Select the book club meeting on the calendar on your

preferred date. Then click on "register now". Complete your registration.  A day

before the meeting you should receive an email directly created by the calendar

with a link to your chosen session. If you prefer, you may email Marilyn Brown at m

arilbrown@aol.com with your choice of session.  She will send you a link to the

session. We encourage everyone to join us in one of these sessions; our Zoom

discussions in May, September, and October have gone very well and Zoom

logistics are easy to manage. 

Our December book choice is A Thousand Small Sanities: The Moral Adventure of

Liberalism, by Adam Gopnik, staff writer for The New Yorker. The book addresses

“liberalism," what it is, how much of the world came to be organized around it, and

why it is currently under threat in the U.S. and the world. We will not hold

discussion sessions during December.

January brings a pair of books for you to choose from: Mama’s Last Hug and Soul

of an Octopus, the start of a scientific discussion of what most of us who have had

dogs, cats, horses, etc., already know, that animals have emotions and other

aspects of intelligence. The books explore the idea that animals have capabilities

for consciousness that likely display the stages of evolutionary brain growth leading

to human intelligence.

To obtain an e-copy of the full schedule of book choices for our 2020-2021 season

or to get on our mailing list, email Marilyn Brown at marilbrown@aol.com
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Climate change seriously challenges all Coloradans. HB19-1261 became law in

May of 2019. Yet Colorado’s “Climate Action Plan” reducing greenhouse gas

emissions seems “stuck in the starting gate."

Members of the Air Quality Control Commission appear to agree that the climate

crisis demands clear and ambitious actions soon. Coloradans are expecting

public officials to begin taking firm, aggressive, and timely actions to alleviate the

negative effects of climate change.

Colorado is falling behind on its own timeline. The time is limited and good ideas

are already being implemented in other states. The Air Pollution Control Division

must move forward with proposed new rules so that the Air Quality Control

Commission can do its work. Colorado’s environmental groups are very

frustrated. At least two groups (Wild Earth Guardians and the Environmental

Defense Fund) have sued the State on failure to come up with these draft

regulations. They say the roadmap could have been produced in a month or two,

not the 15 months since the statutes have passed. They dispute the state’s claim

that additional statutes are necessary before much can be done, saying regs

based on existing statutes are sufficient.  

https://www.denverpost.com/2020/10/25/colorado-wildfires-climate-change/

 https://coloradonewsline.com/2020/10/07/climate-inaction-lawsuits-roadmaps

-and-colorados-uncertain-c

https://energyoffice.colorado.gov/climate-energy/ghg-pollution-reduction-road

map

 https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lok5it22y_Eh0Fjp8ioT_BbPMC7zUJpZ/view

 WE HAVE A NEW WEBSITE

LWVJeffco converted to ClubExpress, a comprehensive management system

which includes data-base management, web-page management and event

registration, on September 22. Existing members received their login

information in an email on September 23. To receive information that is for
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members only, you need to activate the login information. Until you do that, you will

only get information that is available to the public. If you did not receive login

information, first check your spam e-mails. If it is not there or you have misplaced

the e-mail contact President@LWVjeffco.org

The new website went live on September 29 with minimal difficulties. A few people

have had to have their passwords reset. As of October 17, of 196 members, 71

have logged onto the website and 23 have paid their dues via the website. This

does not include members who paid before going live or paid by check. 

A special note to those Jeffco League members who have been unable to log

into the state League website LWVColorado.org for several weeks. The fix for

this problem is to use your LWV Jeffco user name and password to login to LWVC

olorado. Effective immediately your LWVColorado user name and login are

invalid. Please clear your histories, cookies and password savers of your old

LWVColorado username and password.

The new website went live with minimal difficulties. A few adjustments and

changes have been required. We are all learning how to use the site and its

limitations. We have a high level of support from Club Express for one month after

the live date. Christina Manthey and Terri Urbanowski have been meeting via

zoom with our support person weekly to learn and develop the site. If you have

any questions for our support person, please, let us know.

We have a couple of pages under development – a Book Club page and a

Volunteer page.  We are also developing the Discussion Forums.

Check out the New Website at:

www.lwvjeffco.org

CLUBEXPRESS WEBSITE TIP - DO NOT OPT OUT OF BLAST EMAILS

The Jefferson County League of Women Voters uses "blast e-mails" to

disseminate information to all members at one time rather than sending individual

emails to over 150 members. We use the blast email feature of ClubExpress for

notifying members of Calls to Action, our monthly newsletters, and other

information related to Unit meetings as well as local, state, and national

governmental and League issues as they are brought to our attention. Our

effectiveness as a League depends our ability to be dynamic and respond quickly

to issues affecting everyone.
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When you set up your account in our new www.lwvjeffco.org web site you are

given the option of opting out of receiving these blast emails from the League. If

you choose to opt out of receiving blast emails from the Jeffco LWV, you will not

receive notification of League activities or other important issues. Consequently,

you will not be able to fully participate in League activities. We encourage you

to not opt out of this ClubExpress feature.

LWV JEFFCO MEMBERS ARE STEPPING UP

by Karen Connor, 2nd Vice-President

With Covid-19, wearing masks, social distancing and multiple ZOOM meetings,

the 2020 election cycle is one none of us will forget. Even with all of these

interruptions to the League’s mission of educating and registering voters,

Leaguers have valiantly stepped up to support our mission. 

The Jeffco Action Center Project, a 3-week project, involved members being at the

Jeffco Action Center to distribute Ballot Initiative pamphlets, VOTE411.org

information and Your Voice Your Vote pamphlets to all families coming to the

Center. Thank you to Sandy Schuster, Sandy VanDeHey, Lois Witte, Barbara

Shepard, Val Abney and Carolyn Bergman for your time and enthusiasm in

making this project work.

Voter registration was difficult this year because of the COVID-19 guidelines.

However, the Colorado School of Mines requested that the League have a

presence on their campus to register students. Helen Amoroso headed up this

endeavor and Rebecca Winning, Karen Groves and Linda Rockwell volunteered

to help. 

Lastly, Elaine Olsen held a Ballot Issues presentation for about 45 residents of her

living facility. 

Tom Ging took charge of making sure Ballot Issues pamphlets were distributed

throughout the County. 
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The County Commissioner Candidate Forum was held via ZOOM with Cath

Perrone moderating and other volunteers worked behind the scenes to make this

venue work.

Lastly, the Voter Service and Legislative Committees work endless hours to

develop ballot issue and voter information messages that members were asked to

send to their “circle of 5."

A tremendous effort by LWV JEFFCO members to get information out to the

voters.

EDUCATION TEAM

The Jefferson County School Board will soon begin looking for a new

superintendent. We are being reminded on a daily basis about the effect that

schools’ ability to function is having on society as a whole. Due to the pandemic,

there will be problems with the school board budget. There are changes that

need to be made and we should know what is being discussed and have the

opportunity to affect these changes. The School Board uses a combination of

LiveStream and Zoom for their meetings. We can observe without risk. Is there

interest in reforming the Education Team? Is there interest in reforming the

Observer Corps for the Jefferson County School Board? If you are interested,

send an email to the office at  info@lwvjeffco.org.

Emailing - League of Women Voters of Jefferson County https://www.lwvjeffco.org/content.aspx?page_id=722&club_id=21357...

14 of 19 10/31/2020, 9:34 AM



 DON’T LET YOUR LEAGUE MEMBERSHIP EXPIRE!

You know being a League member is a great way to get involved in your

community and play an active role in our democracy. Whether your passion is to

register and inform voters or to engage local and state governments on

legislative priorities, the power of the League provides you the tools and access

to make a difference!

Did you know that your local membership helps to bring change throughout the

entire United States? 

Continue to feed your passion by renewing your local League Membership. Go

online to use the secure charge at www.lwvjeffco.org or send a check payable

to LWVJeffco to the League Office, 1425 Brentwood Suite 7, Lakewood CO

80214 (Individual Annual $66 / Household Annual $99).

Please consider adding a donation in support of your passion to your

membership. All donations beyond membership dues are tax-deductible as

allowed by the IRS.
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1. Members authorized a rolling renewal system at the annual meeting.

2. Members with a renewal date of 10/31/20 have received invoices via e-mail for

their membership renewal. Renewal is easy. Click on the renewal buƩon in the
e-mail and renew on-line.  We encourage members renew on-line to expedite the
accounƟng and data-base management processes.

3. Members who do not have a renewal date of 10/31/2020 will receive a

renewal letter 30 days before their membership expires. So a member who

joined 3/14/2020 will not receive a renewal letter until 2/14/2020. 

SUPPORTING THE JEFFCO LEAGUE

Do You eat?  Have we got a deal for you!

Did you know that you can support the League just by buying groceries at King Soopers

or Safeway? Well you can, and right now these programs are bringing in around $700 per

quarter in support of the Jeffco League’s activities.

For King Soopers, you can attach a charity to your rewards card:

1. Create a digital account.

         A digital account is needed to participate in King Soopers Community Rewards. If

you already have a digital account, simply link your Shopper’s Card to your account so

that all transactions apply toward the organization you choose.

2. Link your Card to an organization.

         Selecting the organization that you wish to support is as simple as updating the

King Soopers Community Rewards selection on your digital account.

So wait - Does this mean you're making a donation in addition to your bill? Nope - this is

at no cost to you whatsoever.  (Whew!)

Perhaps you're wondering once you've done this how do you know LWV is being

credited? At the bottom of each receipt there will be a notice that LWVJeffco is the

recipient of the reward.

For Safeway the mechanism is a gift card that you can get from Sandy

VanDeHey (sandyvandehey@gmail.com), which you then refill - the rest is

automagical and at no cost to you above your groceries. Easy Peasy! 

If you have any questions please contact Sandy

VanDeHey.  sandyvandehey@gmail.com
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Advocacy Training Opportunity

Looking for a great way to take

action and defend our democracy

with the League of Women Voters of

Colorado (LWVCO)?  On Friday,

November 20 from 3 – 5 pm, LWVCO

is holding a virtual advocacy training

from 3 – 5 PM.  Sign up on the

LWVCO website.  Under Members,

select Event calendar and then

Advocacy Training on November 20. 

Advocacy includes: 

testifying in legislative committee

hearings meeting with and /or

writing letters and emails to

Representatives, Senators, the

Governor, and the media 

encouraging League members to

contact their legislators and local

media 

participating in commissions and

coalitions 

All LWV members are welcome to

attend.  For further information contact

LWVCO, email

lobbyist@lwvcolorado.org. 

KING SOOPERS REWARDS

I'm happy to report that we have received  $728.99 from King Soopers for the period from July 1 - September

30, representing contributions from 62 households. Thank you all for your continued support of the league

through this program.

Jane Cates

REDISTRICTING
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COVID-19 Resources and Information:

Public Health Order w/ Jeffco Variances

COVID-19 Cases and Data Dashboard

Jeffco Variance Fact Sheet

Jeffco Coronavirus Information

Community Resources

Community Conversations

Safer-at-Home Order

Mask GuidanceMental

Health Resources

As a result of the census, redistricting of all Congressional Districts in the United

States will occur next year. In the 2018 general election, Colorado voters

unanimously approved Amendments Y and Z, establishing the CO Independent

Redistricting Commission. The purpose of the committee is to implement

Congressional and Colorado legislature redistricting. Selection for the commission

is a complicated formula to insure that everyone is represented and

gerrymandering to favor one party over another does not occur. The redistricting

commission process will begin soon, moving toward the 2022 campaign. This

redistricting session will use an independent commission system for the first time.

The state has constructed a new redistricting commission website outlining how

the process will work. Applications for the new redistricting commissions are

available now and must be submitted by November 10, 2020. For more

information, consult the Colorado Independent Redistricting Commission Website 

https://redistricting.colorado.gov/

COVID-19 Information from Jeffco Public Health

Jefferson County Public Health continues managing the COVID-19 outbreak in

collaboration with other national, state and local partners. Our number one priority is

protecting the health and safety of our community.

LWV DIVERSITY POLICY

The LWV Jeffco, in both its values and practices, affirms its belief and

commitment to diversity and pluralism, which means there shall be no barriers to

participation in any activity of the LWV Jeffco on the basis of gender, race, creed,

age, sexual orientation, national origin or disability.
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The LWV Jeffco recognizes that diverse perspectives are important and necessary

for responsible and representative decision-making. The LWV Jeffco subscribes to

the belief that diversity and pluralism are fundamental to the values it upholds and

that this inclusiveness enhances the organization's ability to respond more

effectively to changing conditions and needs.

The LWV Jeffco affirms its commitment to reflecting the diversity of the country in

its board, staff and programs.

Copyright © 2020 League of Women Voters of Jefferson County, CO, All rights

reserved.

You automatically receive this email as a Member of the League of Women

Voters. Thank you for your support.

EMPOWERING VOTERS. DEFENDING DEMOCRACY.

Our mailing address is:

League of Women Voters of Jefferson County, CO

1425 Brentwood Suite 7, Lakewood, CO 80214

303-238-0032
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